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Dear Parents and Carers,  

We have made it to the end of another really busy term. 

On Monday, 6M pupils performed the last of our Christmas plays to another packed hall. Thank you for supporting 
all our plays, the children have thoroughly enjoyed performing for you.  
Also, on Monday, we had a visit from Father Christmas and his special helper and all our pupils received a little treat. 
It was a real joy to see their excitement. 
 
On Wednesday Year 5 went to the Unicorn theatre to see the Canterville Ghost. It was a bit scary but the children 
thoroughly enjoyed it.  
Nursery, Reception and Year 1 went to see a great production of The Hedgehog at the Albany theatre. 
All our classes have had parties to celebrate the end of a very busy term. 
And today, we all had a delicious Christmas dinner with crackers and fun. Thank you for sending your child to school 
in a Christmas jumper and donating to the ‘For Jimmy’ charity which does so much to keep our pupils safe. So far, we 
have raised £125! 
 
 
New Year’s Resolutions 
Please consider the following resolutions as they would make a huge difference to your child and our school 
community.  

Notes for your diary 

Break up today (Thursday 19st December) at 3pm 

Children return to school 6th January – NO INSET 

day 

Nursery through to Year 6 
Newstead Road, 
Lee,  
London 
SE12 0SJ 
   
Tel:  0208 857 8792 

Headteacher:   Miss Margaret Hanrahan 

 

Deputy: Ms Sheelagh Campbell 

Deputy: Mrs Michelle Carey 

 

Email: admin@swcps.lewisham.sch.uk 

Web site: http://www.swcps.lewisham.sch.uk 

 

Committed to Safeguarding 

http://www.keepbritaintidy.org/ecoschools/
mailto:admin@swcps.lewisham.sch.uk
http://www.swcps.lewisham.sch.uk/


• Ensure your child wears a helmet when cycling or scooting to and from school. 

• Ensure your child arrives in school on time so that they can be part of their class line and start their day with 
the other pupils in their class. 

• Ensure that you do not block anybody in when you park, as this can cause so much distress for our 
neighbours. 
 

Applying to start primary school for September 2020  
Applications for Reception Class places for September 2020 can now be made on line. Please follow this link: 

https://lewisham.gov.uk/myservices/education/schools/school-admission/applying-to-start-primary-school 

The deadline for applying for a primary school place is 15 January 2020 

School Meals Nursery (full time), years 3 – 6 

The cost of school meals for the next half term is £69/£2.30 per day/£11.50 per week – from 6th January – 14th 

February 

This is payable via ParentPay in advance half termly or weekly, but not in arrears. If you are experiencing difficulties 

please come and talk to us so we can support you.  

 

Lewisham Music 

Newsletter link: http://www.swcps.lewisham.sch.uk/test-post/ 
 

Our Lady of Lourdes parish 

The Chorus of Our Lady of Lourdes  

The chorus would like to thank all of you, parents and staff, who came to support this wonderful event last Sunday and to the 
community singing at the Lord Northbrook on Monday.  We have got one more event at the Crown Tavern on Thursday 19th 
(tonight) – as with Monday, this will be a great fun evening and an opportunity to meet friends and family in a social setting and 
get in the Christmas spirit.  

Full details are below and on the poster link: http://www.swcps.lewisham.sch.uk/wp-content/uploads/2016/03/Christmas-2019-
beer-and-carols-poster.pdf 

Thursday 19th December at 7-30pm in the Crown Tavern, 117 Burnt Ash Hill SE12 0AJ - just UP the hill from the church. 

Coffee morning after Sunday 9:00am Mass 

Whether you attend the 9:00am Mass or turn up early for the 11:00am Mass on Sundays, please do come and in and join us in 
the church hall after the 9:00am Mass for tea, coffee, biscuits, squash and a chat. This Sunday, 22nd December, will be the last 
one of the year due to the holidays. The next coffee morning will be on Sunday 5th January 2020.  
 

                                                       

Thank You so much 
 
We would like to thank you all for all your incredibly generous cards and gifts and to wish you and your family a 
happy and peaceful Christmas and all the very best for 2020. 
Thank you also for your tremendous support this term. 
 
Margaret Hanrahan 
 
 

https://lewisham.gov.uk/myservices/education/schools/school-admission/applying-to-start-primary-school
http://www.swcps.lewisham.sch.uk/test-post/
http://www.swcps.lewisham.sch.uk/wp-content/uploads/2016/03/Christmas-2019-beer-and-carols-poster.pdf
http://www.swcps.lewisham.sch.uk/wp-content/uploads/2016/03/Christmas-2019-beer-and-carols-poster.pdf

